

THE WEST VALLEY CITIZEN TASK FORCE

Via Email

April 16, 2013

David G. Huizenga
Senior Advisor
Assistant Secretary for Environmental Management
EM-1, Forrestal Building
U.S. Department of Energy
1000 Independence Avenue, S.W.
Washington, DC 20585

RE: West Valley Demonstration Project

Dear Mr. Huizenga,

We want to express our sincere thanks to you and your staff for taking the time to meet with us in early February. We met with the full Citizen Task Force on March 27 and reported on our meeting with you.

The Task Force appreciates the President's FY 2014 non-defense Budget Request of \$64 million before sequestration cuts. The Task Force is also well aware of the fiscal constraints that the country faces and the fact that the administration needs to prioritize funding decisions. That being said, as DOE Environmental Management makes decisions concerning funding for the remainder of this fiscal year and for future years, we hope you will consider several points that we believe warrant funding the West Valley Demonstration Project at an adequate level to accomplish the Phase 1 work, and plan for the Phase 2 decision as scheduled.

- Short-term savings will increase long-term costs. Reductions in funding from planned levels will
 increase costs in the long-term as a result of delays. One prime example given at the meeting is
 that millions of dollars should not be wasted on a new roof for the Main Plant building. That
 building is overdue to be taken down and must be demolished in the immediate future during
 Phase 1 activities.
- 2. Completion of Vitrification should result in accelerated decommissioning, not delayed decommissioning. West Valley has been a responsible steward of its funds and has removed or reduced a number of the significant hazards. Some of the work, such as vitrification, that was piloted at this complex site is now benefiting the rest of the DOE complex. One of the consequences of reducing risk from hazards such as liquid high-level waste is that, under the integrated priority list system, West Valley is less likely to receive funds to finish the cleanup in a timely manner. In other words, doing good work makes it harder to finish the cleanup.
- 3. **A global impact.** While the risk may be lower now, it has not been eliminated. The two burial grounds contain a significant inventory of long-lived radionuclides and a mixture of other

hazardous material. Although the final determination with respect to this is a Phase 2 decision, in the interim the grounds are at risk from the increasing frequency and duration of severe weather events. Downstream from the burial grounds lie the Great Lakes which contain 21% of the *world's* surface freshwater supply. Contamination of these water bodies from a release would be catastrophic not only for the people and environment in the region but also the United States and Canada.

West Valley should not be considered a small site, a low risk site, or a problem site. Rather it should be considered a wise investment and an opportunity. It is a wise investment because funds spent now will save funds in the future and bring the site closer to closure. It is an opportunity because action now will reduce or eliminate future risk to a global resource of fresh water. It is an opportunity where DOE can pilot new techniques and technologies on exhumation and other issues at a complex site and use the lessons to more effectively and expeditiously cleanup other sites within the complex.

Once again, thank you.

Sincerely,

William Dallas

Michael Hutchinson

Joseph Patti

John Pfeffer

Raymond C. Vaughan, PhD

Eric W. Wohlers

On behalf of the West Valley Citizen Task Force

Copy via US Postal Mail or Email:

Governor Andrew M. Cuomo

Francis J. Murray, Jr., President NYSERDA

Congressman Tom Reed

Congresswoman Louise Slaughter

Congressman Brian Higgins

Congressman Christopher Collins

Senator Charles Schumer

Senator Kristen Gillibrand

Tracy P. Mustin, DOE, Principal Deputy Secretary, Assistant Secretary for Environmental Management

Alice C. Williams, Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary, Assistant Secretary for Environmental Management

Bryan Bower, Director, West Valley Demonstration Project

Paul Bembia, Program Director, West Valley Site Management Program